Route 66 H.D.G.



August 2022

E-Newsletter

Director's Corner Bjønn Fjøndholm

Hello Route 66 H.O.G. Family!

How about the record heatwave that we are experiencing! I hope that everyone has been looking out for each other and keeping hydrated. From Transformers to parks to ice cream we have had a number of unique destinations already.

Reminder that we are getting close to 2023 Chapter Officer Election time. Be on the lookout for the full list of candidates and a reminder that it is not too late to nominate or self-nominate for one of the four key positions!

To ensure that you have access to the latest information please ensure that you are checking our Facebook page and attending our monthly Chapter Meetings. We review upcoming rides and events and of course look to you, our amazing members, for direction on what you would like to see or do.

As always I welcome any ideas and suggestions you may have to make our fabulous Route 66 H.O.G. Chapter even better!

The destination isn't as important as the ride!
Bjørn Fjordholm
Director





Warren Moore

Just a quick note,

Submit articles and photos to me by the 20th of each month so that they can be included in the following month's newsletters. Articles and photos can be of, well almost, anything motorcycle and Chapter related.

Warren

Membership Officer Vristi Fjordholm

Welcome to August my fellow HOGS!

We now have 120 members in our Chapter! Word is spreading about what a great group of people our Chapter is.

If you have any family or friends who are looking for a fun group to ride with, please bring them with you to a meeting, ride, or event. We would love to meet them. If they plan on joining, a National HOG Membership is needed for both the rider and the passenger. The passenger needs an Associate Membership in addition to the rider's National HOG Membership.

We have an event at Route 66 Harley-Davidson on August 20 th . It will be like the one we had in March. The Chapter will be cooking hamburgers and hot dogs, the LOH will be baking items to sell for donations for our Compassion Care fund, there will be a 50/50 Raffle, Spin the Wheel for Savings and Larry will be the DJ. We will need help starting at 11 am with set up and cooking. We should be done by 3 pm and will need help cleaning up. We appreciate any help we can get!

If you need Chapter patches, please let me know. I have order forms and prices. It

is taking about 10-12 weeks for the Chapter rockers as they are personalized to each specific chapter. I will be collecting orders which will be placed the Sunday following the monthly Chapter meeting.

Bjørn and I look forward to seeing you out on the road soon!

Kristie Fjordholm Membership Officer





July 2 nd, 2022 Chapter Meeting

Bjorn called the meeting to order and thanked Jimmy and Connie for hosting and wished Jimmy a Happy Birthday.

Bill led the Pledge of Allegiance.

Terry prayed over the meal.

Bjorn went over the officer election process and reminded everyone the election will be for the Core 4 Officer positions and then the supporting roles will be chosen by the new Director.

Cory reviewed the July Calendar with the Chapter for upcoming rides and events. The Blue Stem Falls ride KSU was moved to 8 am and the Tin Butt ride KSU was moved to 7:30 am.

Cory also discussed what to do if an accident occurs during a ride.

Vickie gave the Treasury report. Compassionate Care account is at an all-time high and chapter finances in general are very good.

Kristie went over the current member count which was 118, reminded everyone if they want to order patches the orders will be placed the day after each Chapter meeting, and also discussed the August 20 th dealership event. There will be a sign-up sheet at the next Chapter meeting for volunteers to help at the event. She also discussed keeping patches in stock and whether the Chapter wants to tie up the money in patches. Vickie said she would have to look at the finances and let the Chapter know.

C	OI	1	t.	 		

Cont.....

Kaitie reminded LOH about the Blue Bell Taste of Summer Event. She also announced that Rick Cole's tree has been planted and LOH will be having baked good for donations for the Compassionate Care account at the August dealership event.

Shoe went over how to deal with hazardous road conditions such as tar, sand, grass on the road, etc.

Kelly went over two options for a float trip which were Payton's Place and War Eagle. Payton's Place charges \$29 per person with a 5% group discount, 10% military discount and is about 4 hours long. War Eagle is \$30 per person, \$28 for military and family members, no group discounts, must arrive by 10 am and reserve 2 weeks in advance. The group voted for Payton's Place. They do require payment when booking.

Connie Taylor went over birthdays and anniversaries for the month of July and thanked everyone for coming. She also announced that we will be having an auction after an upcoming meeting and to gather up any items you have that you would like to contribute. The money raised will go to Compassionate Care.

New members were welcomed to the Chapter. The new members in attendance were Randy, Zeb, Melanie, Howard and the Allen's.

Monica thanked the group for all the love and support after their daughter's passing.

The 50/50 drawing was held. \$111 was the amount to be split. Dr. Jan won the drawing. The gift card drawing was held. Susan Morris won the \$50 gift card, Tom and Wes won the \$25 gift cards.

Bjorn announced that David and Evelyn would like to invite everyone to stop by their house on July 4 th to celebrate the holiday and watch the fireworks.

The meeting was adjourned and everyone enjoyed a nice meal and the great company.

Ladies of Harley Vaitic Brady

We had a great time at taste of summer and had our fill of blue bell ice cream. This month we're planning on making baked goods for the grillin and chilling event at the dealership Saturday the 20th to raise money for our compassionate care fund.

If you have any ideas on what you'd like to do in upcoming months please don't hesitate on getting in on our calendar! Stay cool ladies

Kaitie Brady





Compassionate Care Officer Counic Taylon

Happy August.

We had an awesome turn out for our July Celebration. Hope you all enjoyed. So glad to see August, getting closer to cooler weather, sure has been a miserable July.

I want to Thank Shoe for always being there to help in anyway. You are a good friend.

Also want to Welcome any new members. Welcome to our club.

Congratulations to Shoe on being a home owner. We are so proud for you.

I would also like to Thank Warren for taking care of our newsletter. You are awesome. We miss you and Mandy so much.

August Birthdays: Terry Pigeon Scott Bunch Courtney Jack's

A belated happy Birthday to BJ Brown. May your special day be everything you wished for.

Anniversaries:
Scott and Monica Bunch
Warren and Mandy Moore
Here's to many more years of Love and Happiness.

If I did not mention you this month for Birthdays or anniversaries, please contact me.

Enjoy you day. Hugs and Love to all of you, Connie Taylor

August 2022

Sunday	Monday	Tuesday	Wednesday	Thursday	Friday	Saturday
	1	2	3	4	5	6 RC Meeting at 8:00 am Chapter Meeting at 9:00 am Shady Keys at 8:00pm at 111 S. Detroit Ave
7 Sunday Breakfast 9:00 at Union Street Café 4759 S. Union Ave. Tulsa, OK	8	9	10 Humpday Breakfast 09:00 Brunch at Mom's Diner/41st & Mingo	11	12	13 Bug Run after Dinner Location: TBD KSU @ 6:30pm RC: Nathan More details coming
Sunday Breakfast 9:00 at Union Street Café 4759 S. Union Ave. Tulsa, OK	15	16	17	18 Route 66 Bike Night At Scooters RC: Bjorn KSU: 6:30pm	19	20 Grillin' and Chillin' at the dealership. More details coming.
21 Sunday Breakfast 9:00 at Union Street Café 4759 S. Union Ave. Tulsa, OK	22	23	24	25	26	27 Hideout HOG Chapter will be coming down for a ride down Route 66 to Pop's in Arcadia. KSU: 10:00 from the dealership
28 Sunday Breakfast 9:00 at Union Street Café 4759 S. Union Ave. Tulsa, OK	29	30	31			
			rwise noted, all			

2022 Route 66 HOG Officers

Route 66 Chapter Manager:	Amanda Mason	(918) 350-5534	Internetsales@route66hd.com
Director:	Bjørn "Bear" Fjordho	lm (480) 440-0661	Bamsen11@gmail.com
Asst. Director / Editor:	Cory Surrat	(918) 680-0770	surratt.cory@gmail.com
Secretary / Social Media:	Connie White	(918) 724-2404	conniewhite1969@yahoo.com
Treasurer:	Vickie Holmes	(918) 231-3802	blessed.girl918@gmail.com
Activities Officer:	-Vacant-	(918) 000-0000	vacant
Compassionate Care:	Connie Taylor	(918) 859-9111	Conniegal@aol.com
Editor:	Warren Moore	(918) 000-0000	wmtulsa2016@gmail.com
Head Road Captain:	Cory Surrat	(918) 680-0770	surratt.cory@gmail.com
Historian:	Jimmy Taylor	(918) 805-5520	jimtaylor@attasok.com
LOH Officer:	Kaitlin Brady	(918) 704-0472	theK80b@gmail.com
Membership Officer:	Kristie Fjordholm	(480) 823-3238	kfjordholm8@gmail.com
Safety Officer:	Rick "Shoe" Shoemak	ker (918) 272-4017	nasvanman@yahoo.com

Road Captains:

Tony Anderson	(918) 638-4135 24	tony1956@gmail.com
Kaitlian "Kaitie" Brady	(918) 704-0472	theK80b@gmail.com
Bill "wild Bill" Brown	(702) 467-0589	wildbill4652@gmail.com
Scott Bunch	(918) 371-9736	skydv2000@aol.com
Bjørn "Bear" Fjordholm	(480) 440-0661	Bamsen11@gmail.com
Steven Guthrie	(918) 264-3222	tulsadutch@yahoo.com
Priscilla Langenderfer	(918) 605-6168	Plangen123@aol.com
Connie White	(918) 724-2404	conniewhite1969@yahoo.com

Chapter Officers email: hog66officers@gmail.com

Find us on the Web:

www.harley-davidson.com www.route66hog.com www.route66h-d.com

Facebook: orrange

Newsletter Deadline: 20th of each month

Submit Article to:

HOG660fficers@gmail.com and/or

wmtulsa2016@gmail.com



